RESOLUTION NO. 2018-9.7
OF THE GOVERNING BODY OF
THE BOROUGH OF BLOOMINGDALE 

RESOLUTION OF THE BOROUGH OF BLOOMINGDALE, COUNTY OF PASSAIC AND STATE OF NEW JERSEY approving and AUTHORIZING a REDUCTION IN WATER CONNECTION FEES FOR D4 PROPERTIES, LLC AT 62 MAIN STREET, BLOCK 5063, LOT1

WHEREAS, D4 Properties, LLC is in the process of constructing improvements on property located at Block 5063, Lot 1 also known as 62 Main Street; and


WHEREAS, D4 Properties, LLC has established a connection to the newly constructed water system servicing the property at Block 5063, Lot 1 also known as 62 Main Street; and 


WHEREAS, as a result of its connection to the water system, D4 Properties, LLC was issued an invoice of $43,150 pursuant to Section 17-6.1 of the Borough Code; and


WHEREAS, D4 Properties, LLC has requested a reduction in the connection fee; and


WHEREAS, the Borough Council has reviewed the request, determined that the connection fees are not in line with surrounding communities and determined that it is in the Borough’s best interest to reduce the connection fee to that of a 3 inch pipe connection for D4 Properties, LLC.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED that the Borough Council of the Borough of Bloomingdale, in the County of Passaic, and State of New Jersey as follows:

1. The water connection fee to be assessed D4 Properties, LLC shall be the cost for a 3 inch pipe connection pursuant to the Borough Code, $27,616, plus the administrative fee of $828.

2. A copy of this resolution shall be provided to the appropriate Borough Departments for billing purposes and D4 Properties, LLC, for their information and guidance.

This Resolution shall take effect immediately.
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I hereby certify that the foregoing is a true copy of a Resolution adopted by the Governing Body of the Borough of Bloomingdale at an Official Meeting held on September 4, 2018.

___________________________________

Breeanna Calabro, R.M.C.

Municipal Clerk, Borough of Bloomingdale
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